
June 13, 2022

Dear President Biden and Dr. Biden,

I received your invitation to the White House Pride Celebration on June 15, 2022 and with a
clear conscience I am letting you know that I will not be attending this event. There should be no
White House celebration when trans and queer communities are suffering and being detained
by your administration. There is no pride in detention.

At the start of your administration you pledged to protect LGBTQ+ people worldwide, but
it’s a commitment that you have failed to uphold at home.

Almost a year ago, while you were holding a Pride reception, trans and queer immigrant leaders
from across the nation marched to the White House, demanding the release of trans people,
people living with HIV, and any medical condition, from detention centers across the country. We
are still seeking justice for Victoria Arellano, Roxsana Hernandez, and Johana Medina, trans
women who died because of the negligence of Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE).

Our members across the country are marching and protesting this pride month with the same
demand of ending the violence and killings of trans people. There have been over two million
deportations since you took office, setting you up to be the next deporter-in-chief. Your
administration has used Title 42 as an excuse to deport immigrants seeking a better future,
most of them Black and brown people and including trans and queer immigrants, even as your
administration is relaxing requirements for people traveling to the United States. More than
thirty-two states have drafted bills that would criminalize trans youth and their families for
providing life affirming healthcare. Transgender people and children are under attack by the
same white supremacist forces that are plaguing our nation and we haven’t seen your
administration’s response be enough in the face of these attacks.

The reality is that as this celebration is taking place, trans people currently in ICE custody will be
in unsafe conditions. You could easily stop their suffering by instructing the Department of
Homeland Security to implement a policy of liberating trans people, people living with HIV and
other medical conditions, as well as other vulnerable people.



Ending Trans Detention and using your executive powers to protect LGBTQ people would
have a greater impact on our community and would save many lives rather than hosting an
event to deliver a well-crafted speech with broken promises.

Respectfully,

___________________
Jennicet Eva Gutiérrez


